
 
 

B-Dawg’s Buzz by Brenda Post, Secretary 

 Tonight as I sit here at my desk at home, the sound of giggling girls pulls my attention 

away from the computer screen. I look over and smile. The girls are playing board games and 

telling stories of school. This is a new experience for me. I didn’t do this kind of stuff with 

Ethan, but here I am smack dab in the middle of a girl slumber party at my house for Alicia 

and her friends. Who knew (other than God) where I would be today. I certainly didn’t.  And 

yet here we are. 

 I have wrote in this column  that I have been helping raise children with my life-long 

partner, Mark. Last August he got temporary custody or two of his grandkids, Alicia and 

Omar. This past May we found out that the guardianship is going to be permanent, which 

means I will continue in my new role of helping raise a going into 5th grader and going into  

7th grader.  

 Let me tell you, this has been life-changing for me. It feels like it’s been longer than a 

year and yet, I can’t believe it is just a year. Time has flown by and stood still. A year ago at 

this time, this wasn’t even on my horizon. It has been quite a year.  A year of uncertainty, a 

year of hard times, a year of learning, a year of growing, but most importantly a year of love 

that I wouldn’t have traded for the world. I had to learn to let go of the plans I had for my fu-

ture and accept the plans that God had for me. It’s not always easy. I still struggle with it, but 

in hindsight now I cannot imagine life without these kids.  

 Because we live in a fallen world, there are many opportunities for our plans to fail 

miserably. We may find ourselves questioning God on whether His hand is really over our 

lives  At times the Lord allows kinks in our plans to remind us that we aren’t in control. It’s 

easy to look at people and accuse them of messing with our agendas. However, perhaps God 

is allowing difficulty to get our attention of His master hand at work. We may feel over-

whelmed at our circumstances. We may doubt that God is really working on our behalf when 

life feels unpredictable. Yet that’s when God is most at work in our lives. He’s building a  

relationship of trust with us. He wants us to say, “I trust You Lord in spite of everything that 

is going on around me”. When we trust in God with all our hearts even in difficulty, we begin 

to understand more of the right directions to take in this life.  

 I know there are many in this Congregation struggling with this very issue right now. 

Plans that you had made, dreams you had, the future you had envisioned may not be what 

you thought it was going to be and life looks hopeless. And though each situation may be  

different, the outcome is the same. In order to move on from the dark places you have to have 

faith in the plans that God has for you! 2 Cor. 5:7 For we live by faith, not by sight.  

Jeremiah 29:11 (NIV) 11 For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the Lord, “plans to prosper you 

and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future. 
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Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily and 
Go with Him to share His love. Words from Pastor Luke 

 As I write this article I was thinking about the many people who will be serving at the Banquet this 

afternoon.  In the last couple of years (and I know it has been happening even before I came) there has 

been a great outpouring of volunteers to come up to Sioux Falls to work the Banquet. There has also been 

great financial support.  Following that serving opportunity there are great stories of working together, 

helping those less fortunate, the fun they had and a good feeling about giving back. We are teaching our 

children the value of helping others and it is exactly what God has called us to do. 

 In 1 Peter 4:10-11 we are encouraged to use our gifts to serve. We read, 10 Each of you should use 

whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful stewards of God’s grace in its various forms. 11 

If anyone speaks, they should do so as one who speaks the very words of God. If anyone serves, they should 

do so with the strength God provides, so that in all things God may be praised through Jesus Christ. To 

him be the glory and the power for ever and ever. Amen. 

 When we serve it is a way in which we give praise to God.  Maybe that's why we can find such 

satisfaction and worth in those opportunities.  Many will respond to helping at the Banquet with a humbled 

heart, fulfillment in doing what God has called us to do and joy because as the old song goes, "there is joy 

in serving Jesus".  I have found over the years that the opportunities to serve have been the most rewarding 

and spiritually fulfilling. 

 Over the years I have been privileged and blessed to be a part of many service/work opportunities.  

Some of those local and some of those half way around the world.  As I reflect I have been to Florida, Ken-

tucky, Tennessee, Pennsylvania, New York, Washington DC, South Dakota, New Mexico, Alaska, Haiti 

and Thailand to name a few.  Each of these has provided memorable stories and blessing.  Each of these 

opportunities was a witness to Gods presence and spiritual growth.  There is something special when we 

have these opportunities and take advantage of them when they arise. 

 So why for so many is it just a once a year thing to the Banquet and we thing that is good enough?  

God provide us with many opportunities.  It is easy for us to let our busy schedules get in the way of our 

ability to serve.  Many times we turn down the opportunities because we have something that seems to be 

more pressing.  But the truth is , what is more pressing then the chance to serve Christ and his people.  Je-

sus calls us to help the poor, the sick, the needy and the lost.  The benefit to us is great. 

 Those serving/mission trips have brought lasting friendships with both those we served and those 

who served with me.  Those trips have provided great memories and a unique bond between those who 

went.  Those trips helped those who were in need, those trips moved me closer to God.  Those trips 

brought joy that I have found no where else. Why, because there is joy in serving Jesus! 

 In the next year we will continue to expand our opportunities to serve in other places.  I want to 

encourage you to take advantage.  Some of this will be local like the Banquet, some will be even closer to 

home like in our own community.  Other serving/mission opportunities will be here in the U.S. And still 

others will be in other countries.  We will provide opportunities for our youth, young adults, families, cou-

ples and individuals. I would love to see many of you take a risk, stretch yourself and give it a try.  You 

might be surprised with what God can and will do with you.   Serving Christ, Pastor Luke 



 
 

News From Rowland And Jane Van Es 

 

 Mary* was so badly beaten by her husband that she ended up in the intensive care unit 

of the hospital. Her case was so severe that the courts determined that Mary and her children, 

eight year old Geoff, six year old Margaret, and baby Nelson, needed to be placed in protective 

custody. They were referred to the Philadelphia Women’s Crisis Centre in Nakuru, Kenya.  

 This is one of only a handful of such centers in all of Kenya. With 45% of women be-

tween the ages of 15 and 49 in Kenya having experienced either physical or sexual violence 

there is a great unmet need in caring for and protecting abused women and girls. The Philadel-

phia Women’s Crisis Centre can only accommodate 12 women at a time. Because the women 

are housed in a one room dormitory, Mary and her baby were placed there. Mary’s older chil-

dren were placed in the boys and girls dormitories of the children’s home also run by the Phil-

adelphia Centre. Some of the children there, like Geoff and Margaret, were abused or neglect-

ed and needed to be removed from their homes, others are orphans. In addition to providing 

shelter and physical care for those who have experienced abuse, the center also has counselors 

and social workers to help them overcome trauma and prepare to return to their communities. 

 The women are trained in a variety of income generating activities (IGAs) and there is 

a school for the children. Both the school and the IGA training are open to needy women and 

children from the nearby slums of Nakuru. Last month about fifty students and staff from St. 

Paul’s University’s counseling and social work programs had a chance to visit Philadelphia 

Center. It was a long day (the bus left campus at 6 a.m. and returned at midnight), but it was 

worth it. The students were so excited to see how their chosen careers can really make a differ-

ence. The need for counselors and social workers in Kenya is overwhelming.  

 Terrorism, violence, poverty, and illnesses like HIV/AIDS are all huge issues in Ken-

ya. It is difficult enough to deal with the physical aspects of these social ills, let alone the emo-

tional and psychological issues. The number of trained counselors and social workers in Kenya 

is very limited. St. Paul’s University felt it was important to provide training in these areas 

from a Christian perspective.  

 Over the last five years Jane and her colleagues in the faculty of social sciences have 

worked hard to develop these new programs. As the semester comes to a close it is rewarding 

to see some of our first students graduating with the skills they need to serve their neighbors as 

counsellors and social workers. from Rowland and Jane Van Es in Kenya April 2016 St. Paul 

student with children at Philadelphia Center Jane and students at Philadelphia Center  

*Names and details of Mary’s case have been changed to maintain privacy. Jane and Rowland 

Van Es’s ministry  

 

 

172. Treasures Report was given by Derek Heronimus. Derek updated us "on On Line 

Giving". 

173. Dean Van Marel shared the Deacon's Business. 

174. Elder's minutes were read for information. 

175. MMSC to approve the minutes by title only. 

176. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Stan Gaalswyk. 

Administration Meeting July 18, 2016 8:30pm 6 present, a quorum 

The Discipleship Training program was discussed. A Consistory Recommendation 

Form was filled out for Heath De Jong for the Commissioned Pastor process. The 

Administration Committee made some recommendations, regarding funding for 

this program, referred to the Deacons. 

 

 

Movie in Central Park  

 
First Reformed Church of Sibley will be showing the movie WOODLAWN in Sibley's 

Central Park on Sunday night, August 14. Rated PG: A gifted high school football 

player must learn to embrace his talent and his faith as he battles racial tensions 

on and off the field. Showtime is scheduled for sunset, about 8:00 PM. Bring your 

lawn chair and your own beverage. We'll supply the popcorn! Rain date is August 

28.  

If God called us to a task, He will then qualify us for the job. 

~Jack Hyles 



 
 

Consistory Meeting July 18, 2016 

Elders Meeting July 18, 2016 6:30pm                                     6 present, a quorum 

156. Marcus De Boer opened the meeting with prayer. 

157. Elder/Deacon calling for the month was discussed. 

158. Transfers in: MMSC to accept the membership of Clayton and Jodi Wagenaar 

and sons; Justin, Caleb, Joshua and Colby from Ocheyedan Christian Reformed 

Church in Ocheyedan, Iowa. 

159 MMSC to allow Chelsea and Jeff Lampen to lead the worship services on Sun-

day, Sept. 18. 160. MMSC to allow Chelsea and Jeff to hold a meeting in our church 

on Tuesday, Sept. 20 to invite all who support them to come and get an update on 

what they are doing as missionaries in Romania. 

161. The constitutional question was asked of the Elders: Are there any members 

who need spiritual care this month? 

162. Marriage Policy to be further reviewed. 

163. Communion: in the first service we are asking all the Elders to please wear a 

suit coat with a dress pants or Suit when you are serving Communion. 

164. MMSC to approve the minutes. 

165. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Stan Gaalswyk. 

Consistory Meeting July 18, 2016 7:00pm                                     12 present, a quorum 

166. Pastor Luke opened with devotions and opened with prayer. 

167. Ministry Team Reports were given: 

168. Outreach: MMSC to allow New Life Community Church of Coralville, IA to in-

form our Congregation of their construction projects, to allow them to put infor-

mation in our church mail boxes regarding their projects, to allow Sam (Honken) and 

Joel Bouwers and to seek support for the RCA Transform, and Transforming Project . 

169. MMSC to allow our congregation to participate in Operation Christmas Child. 

170. Old Business: Staffing at FRC was reviewed. Job position for Director of Youth 

and Education update was given by Pastor Luke. 

171. New Business: General Synod stance on marriage was given by Pastor Luke. 

 

 

At St. Paul’s University, an ecumenical school that has trained people for ministry since 1903, 

Rowland teaches Old Testament introduction and interpretation and business ethics, and Jane 

teaches psychology and sociology to bachelor of divinity students and a master’s level course 

in caring for people with HIV/AIDS. Learn more at www.rca.org/vanes. Many of our students 

are older and have come back to school driven by their own experiences with such issues and 

a desire to help in a more meaningful way. For example, Nancy, who just completed a degree 

in counseling, has worked with women in her church for many years. She has seen how alco-

holism and unemployment can lead to a cycle of abuse. Old patterns of patriarchy make it dif-

ficult for couples to have deep meaningful relationships. Parents and children also struggle to 

relate to one another as Kenyan society rapidly changes. It is Nancy’s desire to provide hope 

to these families in distress by working as a marriage and family counselor. Through your 

support and partnership with us as RCA mission coworkers, you are helping Nancy and other 

students like her at St. Paul’s University to fulfill their calling in meaningful ways. The Re-

formed Church in America has also set up a scholarship fund for needy students at St. Paul’s 

University.  

If you would like to contribute online, please go to www.rca.org/vanes. Or, please send your 

check to the Reformed Church in America, 4500 60th Street, SE, Grand Rapids, MI 49512 

and indicate “Kenya-St. Paul’s Scholarships” in the memo portion of your check.  

We would appreciate prayers for the following:  

 For the well-being of vulnerable women and children in Kenya;  

 For St. Paul’s University students and staff who will begin the third term on May 11;  

 For our safe travel to the U.S. and while we are on home service.  

We look forward to reconnecting with family and friends over the summer. Rowland and Jane  

ABOUT ROWLAND JR. & JANE VAN ES: St. Paul's University in Limuru, Kenya, is an 

international and ecumenical institution that prepares men and women for ministry in the 

Christian church and in society. Founded in 1903 as a divinity school, St. Paul's recently ex-

panded to become a Christian university. In addition to doing theological studies, students can 

now earn a bachelor's degree in business administration. Rowland Van Es Jr., who has train-

ing in economics and theology, teaches in both departments. Jane Van Es teaches sociology and 

psychology at the bachelor's level and assists with the master's-level program in pastoral care 

and HIV/AIDS. Rowland and Jane served previously in Sierra Leone, Malawi, and the Gam-

bia. They have two daughters, Jenna and Michelle.  



 
 

Aug. 7 West-Lawrence and Ruth Ann Wiersma 
 Middle-Kody and Rachel Wills/family 
 East-Gary and Jessa Wolter 
 
14 West-Charlie and Brenda Ackerman/family 
 Middle-Dean and Michelle Ackerman 
 East-Brian and Chelsey Alexander/family 
 
21  West-Bobby and Dee Baker 
 Middle-John and Sharon Bartels 
 East-Gretchen Bartelson and Marlys Brink 

28 West-Michael and Andrea Block/family 
 Middle-Troy and Meggan Block/family 
 East-Travis and Jill Boeke/family 

Nursery for August 9:00 am  

Nursery for August 11:00 am 

Aug. 7: Laurel and Natalie Klaassen 
14: Gina and Jaden Jacobsma 
21: Brenda Michelson and Linda Mehls 
28: Jenna Ver Steeg and Chelsey Town 

Greeters for August, 9 am 

Aug. 7: Chrissy Ackerman and Heather Tangeman 
14: Teresa and Paige Hurlburt 
21: Kathy Runia and Abby Kreykes 
28: Wendy and Jahlyn De Jong 

 

 

 



 
 

New at FRC 
 

 First Reformed Church is catching up with 21st century technology! We have part-
nered with Prolific Business Solutions to make on line giving easy and a great option for 
all involved. 
 Why, you ask? One smile at a time. One sWipe at a time. sWipe Away Poverty has 
joined forces with Compassion International to help release children from spiritual, eco-
nomic, social and physical poverty. No child should ever have to experience hunger, fear, 
lack of warmth or lack of shelter. Every child should have access to basic education and a 
future filled with hope.  
 sWipe Away Poverty is a division of Prolific Business Solutions that was formed 
with the intention of reducing processing costs for business owners and non-profit organi-
zations, promoting and marketing those businesses and non-profit organizations that par-
ticipate in the program, and ultimately eliminating global poverty. We look to educate the 
public on the reality and seriousness of childhood poverty, and ardently work together in 
eliminating it.   
 Prolific pledge’s to donate an ongoing 10% of the net profits made on each and 
every merchant account participating in the program to Compassion International. 
 Every time members of the Congregation chose to use on-line giving, not only will 
you contribute to FRC of Sibley, but you will also be helping out Compassion Internation-
al!! 
There are two additional ways that you can give your offerings besides writing out a 
check.  
 
The first way is to visit our website at: sibleyfrc.org. You can do this from your home com-
puter, a tablet or a phone. Once you are at the website, look half way down the page. 
There you will see the following options: Welcome, Connect, sermons, donations and 
ministries. Click on the donations button. From there, a second page will pop up allowing 
the user to enter the credit card/debit card information. Fill in the areas and select process 
when you are finished. It is as simple as that! If you are gone for the week, on vacation, or 
missed a chance to give an offering, you can now do so anywhere at anytime!  
 
If you would like to set up reoccurring payments, you will need to stop in the office or 
call. Brenda can set this up for you in as little as a minute of your time. If this is something 
that you desire to do, please call the office or stop in and talk with Brenda.  
 
We also have an Ipad with a swiper on it where we can process transactions as well. This 
Ipad will be available on Sunday mornings for people to use as well as throughout the 
week.  
 
Consider on-line donations and help Swipe away Poverty!! 

 

 

Faith Bible Study will meet on Monday, August 18. The Leader will be Jane 
and the Hostess will be Anita. 

 

Patience Bible Study will meet on Monday, August 18. The Leader and Host-
ess will be Barb. 

Coffee With the Pastor 

Sorry everyone…. We will not be having coffee with the Pastor this month. We will be 

back in September and will see YOU then!! 

The Lord will either calm your storm… 

or allow it to rage while He calms you.  

Music for August 

Aug 07 Mike and Michelle Fox 
 14 Russ and Ashley Gaalswyk 
 21 Stan and Gert Gaalswyk 
 28 Eugene and Renae Groen 
 
***If anyone would like to sing/play an  
instrument please contact the office and we 
will work you in when there is nothing 
scheduled. We would love to have you 
“praise God with your talents”!  *** 

Aug 7  Ger and Barb Van Diepen 
Aug 14  Duane & Pam Vande Hoef 
Aug 21  Lawrence & Ruth Wiersma 
Aug 28  John & Sharon Bartels 

Coffee Servers August 



 
 

7 SE: Paul Vander Linden 

C: John Van Diepen 

SW: Curt Van Kley 

BE: Pastor Luke 

BW: Harvey Van Ruler 

14 SE: Larry Verdoorn 

C: Pastor Luke 

SW: Lawrence Wiersma 

BE: John Bartels 

BW: Marcus De Boer 

21 SE: Heath De Jong 

C: Ron Dykstra 

SW: Harold Ernst 

BE: Henry Fisher 

BW: Pastor Luke 

28 SE: Lennis Harberts 

C: Pastor Luke  

SW: Stan Gaalswyk 

BE: Ed Harskamp 

BW: Bill Hartzell 

 

Willing Hands Group 
Willing Hands Group #2 will be responsible for services during the 

month of August. Co-chairpersons are Gert and Stan Gaalswyk and Lois and 
John Van Diepen. 

August 7-Jennie Schram 

August 14-Pauline Van Engen 

August 21-Leanne Van Kley  

August 28-Marcia Van Ruler 

Sunday School Nursery 

After Church Greeters for August 

Library Volunteers 

Will resume in the fall. 

Faith is not the power of positive thinking; it is believing in God and 

trusting that His will is always best even when you cannot understand 

why. ~Shari Howerton, Breaking the Chains   

 

 

Bible Study Verses: Daniel 10:12-13 

Then he continued, "Do not be afraid, Daniel. Since the first day that you set your mind to 
gain understanding and to humble  yourself before your God, your words were heard, and I 
have come in response to them. But the prince of the Persian kingdom resisted me twenty-one 
days. Then Michael, one of the chief princes, came to help me, because I was detained there 
with the king of Persia. (NIV) 

Thoughts 
When I first gave my life to Christ, I had many questions. I read the Bible and prayed earnest-
ly to God for revelation; and He was there, answering with speed and clarity.  

However, I went through a time where I did not know if God was hearing me at all. Often I 
would ask, "Are you there, God?" I remember growing anxious, even impatient.  

Daniel had a great concern. His people had become complacent and content in their Babyloni-
an captivity and subsequent lifestyle. But, Daniel didn't lose patience. He "set his 
mind" (focused intently), humbled himself, fasted and prayed for them for three weeks! This 
scripture reveals an amazing insight into the heavenly realm of spiritual warfare. Although 
delayed, the angel assured him his prayer was heard while a touch restored Daniel's strength 
(see verse 18). 
 
At the beginning of this deer season, I saw a beautiful ten-point well before shooting time. I 
watched him ease away in the bright full-moon twilight. For several weeks and countless 
hours, I hunted that buck. I grew impatient and started to question my spot, my abilities, my 
gun, etc. The questioning made me realize that I was placing too much of my time, thoughts, 
and energy on that one animal. I took some time off, refocused, relaxed and waited - patiently. 
Shortly thereafter, God rewarded me with a nice eight-point.  

(Will D) 
 
Action Point 
As I continue my walk and grow in my relationship with God, I have learned the importance 
of a patient prayer-filled life. Colossians 4:2 reminds us, "Devote yourselves to prayer,  being 
watchful and thankful." Be patient. Watch and wait for the Lord. He hears our prayers and 
will answer them because His love for us is unfailing. He will give us strength when nothing 
else can or will. 
 
Sportsmen's Tip of the Day 
Deer trails often skirt open areas, parallel creeks and rivers, or follow the contours of hills. 
When setting up a stand, look for trails that deer naturally use to travel from one habitat type 
to another. Have confidence in your spot. 

Sportsmen's Devotional 

 

4 Merlin and Karen Doorenbos 26 years  

 

Michael and Chelsea Hulstein 5 years  

18 Dave & Donna Kleinwolterink 40 years  

22 Arnie and Diane Langstraat 47 years  

 
Brent and Brenda Wassman 19 years  

 
Randy and Kelli Vande Berg 26 years  

25 Brian and Chelsey Alexander 4 years  

 

30 Steve and Leanne Van Kley 42 years  



 
 

August 2016 

4 Garrett Sayler  

5 Barbara  
Van Hattem  

6 Dale Herrboldt  

7 Cory Dykstra  
   Rebecca Wiersma    
   Kade Julius  

8 Chris Wynia  

9 Dawn Myers  
   Natalie Klaassen  

10 Barb Van Diepen  
    Rachel Waits 
   Regan Crichton  
   Anita Ernst  

11 Leanne Van Kley  

12 George Henrichs  

13 Tayler Bremer  

14 Kyle Lamfers  

15 Megan Loerts  

16 Deb Kosters  
    Dawson Kreykes  

17 Jeanette    
       Groenenboom  
    Alyssa Wassman  
    Cody Dykstra  
    Andrea Block 

18 Peyton Crichton  

19 Alexis Gaalswyk  

20 Charlie Kuhl  

21 Jessa Wolter  

22 Paul Feldkamp  
    Jena Van Marel  
    Lindy Tracy  

23 Kyle Soat  

24 Sharon Bartels  
    Amy Elser  

25 Ruth Loerts  
    Wilma Hatting  
    Dan Janssen  

26 John Bartels  
    Brenda Kuhl  
    Brad Loerts  

27 Madison Brouwer  

28 Larry Riebeling  

29 David Van Ruler  

30 Leona Eben  
    Renae Groen  
    Linda Mehls  

31 Tesfanesh  
Feldkamp  
    Grace Sayler  
    Jackson  
Van Der Sloot 

August Anniversaries  

2 Jim and Pauline Van Engen 42 years  
   Keith and Brenda Michelson 31 years  

4 Merlin and Karen Doorenbos 26 years  
   Jeremy and Jill Leusink 15 years  
   Mike and Melissa Anderson 15 years  

6 Dale and Roberta Aeikens 50 years  
   Ger and Barb Van Diepen 50 years  
   Ken and Wilma Loerts 40 years  
   Jeff and Chelsea Lampen 5 years  

7 Charlie and Brenda Kuhl 35 years  
   John and Kim Mc Dougall 17 years  

10 Henry and Barb Fisher 43 years  

11 Gerrit and Jo Hielkema 47 years  
   Eugene and Renae Groen 44 years  

13 Steve and Lynn Mulder 28 years  
    Michael and Chelsea Hulstein 5 years  

15 Mike and Mary Hustoft 53 years  

18 Dave & Donna Kleinwolterink 40 years  

21 Dan and Annette Janssen 40 years  

22 Arnie and Diane Langstraat 47 years  

23 Stan and Gert Gaalswyk 50 years  
     Scott and Jamie Hulstein 19 years  
     Brent and Brenda Wassman 19 years  

24 John and Lois Van Diepen 54 years  
     Randy and Kelli Vande Berg 26 years  

25 Brian and Chelsey Alexander 4 years  

28 Leroy and Glenda De Boer 35 years  

30 Steve and Leanne Van Kley 42 years  
     Brian and Megan Loerts 8 years  

 

 

July Faith In Action:  

Faith in action for this month is UPPER Des Moines Food Pantry is our  recipient this 

month. Any nonperishable food is welcome. Thank you for sharing!  

Time to Remember Operation Christmas Child 

School supplies make great items for the shoeboxes that you will be filling later 

this fall as part of Operation Christmas Child. Right now stores are having fan-

tastic sales on school supplies. So grab a few extra boxes of crayons, pencils and 

other school supplies as you start to get ready for Operation Christmas Child! 



 
 

August 2016 
Sun Mon Tue Wed

 1 

 

Lana Hibma and  

Elizabeth 

2 8:30 am Quilters  

 

Dan and Maureen Heilman; 

Luke and Amelia 

3 6 pm Outreach

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

 

Gerrit and Jo Hielkema

7 9am Cornerstone with 

Ron Brink 

Communion Prep. 

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

11 am Open Door  

8 pm HS Remnant 

8 
 

 

Mark Hulstein 

9 8:30 am Quilters 

 

 

Michael and Chelsea  

Hulstein; Addison 

10 

 
 

Rod and Beth Hulstein

14 Communion  

9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer Fire-

side Room  

11 am Open Door  

8 pm Movie In Central Park 

8 pm HS Remnant 

15 9 am Faith Bible St.  

4 pm Patience Bible St.  

6:00 pm Elders Meet 

7:00 pm Consistory meets  

 
Pray for Our Consistory 

16 8:30 am Quilters 

 

 

Cody Hurlburt and Kristen 

Witt 

176:30-7:45 pm MS Rem-

nant 

 

 

Michael and Mary Hustoft

21 9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer Fire-

side Room  

11 am Open Door  

8 pm HS Remnant 

22  

 
Kay Jansen 

23 8:30 am Quilters 

1st Day of School at S-O 

 

Dan and Annette Janssen 

24 

 

 

Papito and Kelsey Joseph

28 9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer Fire-

side Room  

11 am Open Door  

8 pm Rain Date for Movie 

8 pm HS Remnant 

29 

 

 

 

Dennis and Dar Jurgens 

30 8:30 am Quilters 

 

 

 

Ethel Jurgens 

31 

 

 

 

Karen Jurgens 

 

 

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

6 pm Outreach 

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

Gerrit and Jo Hielkema 

4 

 

Cole and Kayla Hoekstra; 

Amelia and Grace 

5 

 

Dale and Karen Honken 

6 

 
Loren and Deb Hulstein 

Rod and Beth Hulstein 

11  

 
Scott and Jamie Hulstein; 

Ashilyn, Karissa and Alexis 

12  

 
 

Jack Hurd 

13  
 

 

Chris and Teresa Hurlburt; 

Paige 

7:45 pm MS Rem-

Michael and Mary Hustoft 

18 

 

 

Roger and Carol Iedema 

19 

 

 

Jason and Gina Jacobsma; 

Jaden, Alyssa and Breanna 

20 

 

 

Kelly and Rochelle Jacobsma; 

Ben and Hannah 

Papito and Kelsey Joseph 

25 

 

 

Jeannette Juffer 

26 

 

 

John and Jan Juffer 

27 

 

Matt and Missy Julius;  

Keyanna, Kade and Pierce  

Karen Jurgens 

   


